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Pr incipal’s Message 
 

Welcome 2016! Every New Year brings new 

opportunities.  We had a great first half of the school 

year and are looking forward to the second half. Our 

teachers will be focusing on continued rigorous instruction in 

preparation for AzMerit. We are committed to ensuring that students are 

given the opportunity, through during -the -day interventions and after 

school tutoring, to improve their academic skills. We are excited about 

whatõs to come. 

As  always, if you have any questions, comments, concerns, or 

ideas, please contact the office at 602 -237 -9120.  
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PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES 
 

Parent-Teacher conferences will take place the 
week of January 11th-15th.  If you have not received notification of a meeting time, 
please contact your child’s teacher for a meeting. Conferences allow you the 
opportunity to find out how your child is progressing academically. They are also a 
time to allow you to ask any questions you may have or share any concerns.  
 
 

Parents: Are you interested in your child having more access to 

books to read at home? 
 

Along with checking out your local library, you may consider some e -book 
options.   
 

EPIC! is an app that can be accessed on c omputers, phones, or tablets.   
For a fee of $4.99 per month, students can get access to over 10,000 books on 
their devices.   

You are able to search for books by grade level and subject or by topics that 
interest them.   

 
The online library has books that are appropriate for children 0 -12 years old.   
Visit  www.getepic.com  for more information.   
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http://www.getepic.com/


 

Dates to Remember: 
 

 

January 13-14 

¶ Parent Teacher Conferences 
 

January 14-15 

¶ Early Release 11:30am 
 

January 18 

¶ No School/MLK Day 
 

January 27 

¶ Early Release @ 11:30am 
 

January 25-29 

¶ National School Choice Week 
 
January 28 

¶ Laveen Elementary School District Spelling Bee 
 

February 5 

¶ Student of the Month Breakfast 
 

February 6 

¶ Laveen Parade 
 

Soccer and Volleyball Schedule      
 

¶ January 20 vs Cheatham @ Cheatham 

¶ January 21 vs. Vista del Sur @  Cash 

¶ January 25-28 Post-Season (locations TBD) 
 

 

 

 



 
 

Attendance Requir ements (Ar izona Revised Statue  15-802)  
 

Any child  between the ages of 6-16 years of age is requi red to attend school in the State 
of Ar izona. 
The Truancy ProcedureɂIf  a chi ld is habitua lly truant, a letter  will  be sent home advisi ng 

the parent/g uardian of the absences. If the child begins att ending school on a regular  

basis no fur ther action will  be taken. If  a chi ld continues to miss school after  the warning 

letter has been sent out, that child  will  be issued a cit ation f or  being habitua lly tru ant 

(A.R.S. 15- 803.) The chi ld will  then be requi red to appear in Juvenile  Cour t with  their  

parent/g uardian to  explain  the reason the child is not attending school as requi red by law. 

This  applies to chi ldren 8 years of age and above. If  a chi ld under the age of 8 years old is 

not attending school, a warning letter will  be sent home to the parent/g uardian about  the 

issue. If  the t ruancy continues, the parent/ guardian will  be held responsible. 
 

 

On Time Arr ival  Requirem ents  
 

School begins at 7:30am. A warning bell will  r ing at 7:20am to notify  students to line 

up with  their  class to be picked up by their  teacher and walk quietly to their classroom. 

A second bell will  ring at 7:30am, indicating the start of the school day. Students who 

arr ive to class after the 7:30am bell rings are tardy and must have a Tardy Pass to enter.  
 

Stude nts who  are tardy to school MUST sign in at the office. 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 

WE RESPECTFULLY ASK THAT YOU NOT PULL YOUR CHILD OUT OF SCHOOL AFTER 2:15 PM. 
 

  To help protect the end of the day instruction and routines please contact the office 

BEFORE 2:00 pm if you need to make any changes in your child’s transportation/pick-up 

arrangements. Last minute changes can be confusing and worrisome and we want to ensure 

that the message reaches your child’s teacher before dismissal time. Also, please remember 

that each time the office has to call into a classroom for a child’s early dismissal, instruction of 

all students is interrupted. Help us keep these interruptions to a minimum by scheduling 

appointments outside the school day whenever possible. 
 

Every minute of instruction counts! 

 
 

Please be sure to allow up to 10-15 minutes when needing to take your child out of school  

early, along with being sure to provide proper identification.  We cannot release a child to 

any individual that is not listed on the child’s pick up/emergency contact list.  
 
 
 
 



Welcome back to school! As enter the cold winter months it is often dark when 

students are dropped off in the morning. This makes it harder to see students in and around the 

parking lot. Please help us keep all students and families at safe by remembering to follow our 

morning drop off procedures. 

¶ Students can be quickly dropped off along the curb directly in front of the school. 

¶ Please do not drop students off in the middle lanes of the parking lot. 

¶ Please do not park in the parking lot and allow students to go through the parking lot without an adult.  

¶ If you need to exit your vehicle in the morning please park in a designated parking spot so that travel 

lanes are not blocked. 

¶ Please only cross at the designated crossing areas. 

 
 

Join us for  our  month ly si te counci l meetings and learn  more  about  what is happening at M.C. 

Cash. Take th is opportunity  to work  with  school  staff and other pare nts to prov ide our  

students wit h the best educational  oppor tunit ies. Site Council meeti ngs are held  the first  

Monday  of the month  from  6:00 ɀ 7:00 pm. Site Counci l meeti ng dates are l isted below:  

 

February 1, 2016 
March 7, 2016 

April 4, 2016 
 

 
 

Roadrunners Race to Excellence 
 

Respecful 

Accountable 

Committed to a Safe School 

Engaged 
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Breakfast:  The most 

import ant  meal  of  the  day! 
 

Eating a nutri t ionally  balance d 
brea kfast  can help  your  child 

do their  best  every day. 
 

  
 
 
 
 

Our  bre akfasts inc lude whole gra ins, fr uits,  and vegetables. 
Milk  and 100% juice are always offered.  

Join us 30 minutes before sc hool. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ARS 43-1089.01 allows taxpayers a 

credit for the amount of any fees or 

cash contribution made to a public 

school that supports extracurricular 

activities including athletics, tutoring, 

and field trips. Single parents may 

receive a credit up to $200, while the married couple credit has been 

raised to $400. This is a painless way for taxpayers to help support our 

schools. We urge you, your neighbors, your family and your friends, to 

donate to M.C Cash Elementary School. 

 

 

 

 

 



Gifted Education 
 

The Laveen Elementary School District believes that early identification is important for the intellectual 
and emotional health of gifted children because it enables early intervention.  Consequently, the Governing 
Board of the Laveen Elementary School District has adopted a multifaceted approach to screening and 
identification. Students who exhibit gifted characteristics may be referred for gifted testing.  Copies of 
referral forms are available at all district schools and the district office. Gifted referral forms will be provided 
to all parents or guardians upon request.   
 
Gifted services are provided at each school in the Laveen District. Laveenõs gifted program is designed to 
encourage excellence and optimal talent development among gifted students.  Instruction for gifted 
students K-8 is individualized through differentiated instruction in the classroom on a daily basis. 
Appropriate modifications are made in the learning environment and in the complexity and organization 
of content to be mastered.  Learning and thinking process are emphasized. A variety of service options are 
provided to enhance the unique potentials of each gifted student.  

 

 

Please the gifted education instructional coach on your campus for more information. 
 
Elizabeth (Betty) Ehret ï ehret@laveeneld.org:  Trailside Point, Desert Meadows, and 
Cheatham 
Rowe Van Meter ï rvanmeter@laveeneld.org:    Rogers Ranch, MC Cash, and Laveen 
Ravae Johnson ï rjohnson@laveeneld.org:         Vista del Sur 
 
The gifted program has many upcoming events for gifted students this spring in coordination with 
ÔÈÅ Ȱ"ÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ )ÎÔÅÌÌÉÇÅÎÔ #ÉÔÉÅÓȱ ÔÈÅÍÅȢ αth and 8th grade students were invited to attend a 
ÓÃÈÏÌÁÒÓÈÉÐ ÆÉÅÌÄ ÔÒÉÐÓ ÔÏ $Ȣ)Ȣ2Ȣ2Ȣ4Ȣ %ÎÖÉÒÏÎÍÅÎÔÁÌ 3ÏÌÕÔÉÏÎÓ #ÏÍÐÁÎÙȟ ÔÏ !ÒÉÚÏÎÁ 3ÔÁÔÅ 5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙȭÓ 
Tempe CamÐÕÓ ÔÏ ÖÉÓÉÔ ÔÈÅÉÒ !ÒÃÈÉÔÅÃÔÕÒÅ ÁÎÄ $ÅÓÉÇÎ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÁÂÏÕÔ !35ȭÓ ÌÁÎÄÓÃÁÐÅ 
ÄÅÓÉÇÎȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÏ ÒÉÄÅ 3ËÙ (ÁÒÂÏÒ !ÉÒÐÏÒÔȭÓ 3ËÙ ÔÒÁÉÎ ÁÎÄ ÅØÐÌÏÒÅ 6ÁÌÌÅÙ -ÅÔÒÏȭÓ -ÏÂÉÌÉÔÙ ÓÔÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ 
learn about transportation in cities. In addition, 7 th and 8th grade honors and gifted students learned 
about how to apply for the A.S.U. Barrett Summer Scholars Program to live on campus and 
experience college life this summer. On January 25, 2016 gifted students and their families are 
invited to Rogers Ranch at 6:00 p.m. for a GÉÆÔÅÄ %ÎÒÉÃÈÍÅÎÔ &ÁÍÉÌÙ Ȱ"ÕÉÌÄȱ ÎÉÇÈÔ ÕÓÉÎÇ +%6! 
building blocks. Finally, students who wish to be tested for Spring gifted testing must have 
ÐÅÒÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ ÓÌÉÐÓ ÔÕÒÎÅÄ ÉÎ ÂÙ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ άάȟ άΪΫΰ ÆÏÒ ÔÅÓÔÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÅÁÒÌÙ -ÁÒÃÈȢ #ÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȭÓ 
gifted teacher if you would like more information on how to attend the ASU Barrett Summer 
Scholars program or for gifted testing paperwork.  
Ravae Johnson - Vista - rjohnson@laveeneld.org   
Betty Ehret - Trailside, Desert Meadows, & Cheatham  eehret@laveeneld.org 
Rowe Van Meter - Rogers Ranch, Laveen, & MC Cash  rvanmeter@laveeneld.org 
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